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On May 16, 1996 at 6:30 PM the Friends of the 
Shrewsbury Senior Center, Inc. held their regular 
meeting.  The treasurer reported that there was a balance 
of $1,184.07 in the treasury.  The Magic Show made 
$308.43 with more bills expected.  It was voted to pay 
$75 for paint and brushes to do a mural.  Also a request 
to mail 500 letters and leaflets about membership in the 
Friends, Inc. to elders under 70 was approved. 
 
The meeting turned into a ñspeak-outò where members 
had an opportunity to discuss many issues including 
fundraising and creating a ñgrass roots committeeò to look 
into getting a free standing Senior Center building.  To 
promote unity for all Senior Citizens in Shrewsbury, it was 
decided to get a representative from every senior group 
together for ñUnited we win, divided we fall.ò  These 
representatives formed the new committee named The 
Elder Affairs Action Committee. 
 
Sharon Yager, Director, reported that people are 
beginning to trust enough to ask for help.  Just the 
information and referral calls each month match what was 
recorded in the first year of Senior Center Operations.  
Transportation calls increase every day (just as happens 
now) and now a donation is requested for a ride. 
 
The seeds had been planted and 
our beautiful Senior Center is the 
result of many hours spent by 
seniors twenty years ago, for which 
we will be always thankful. 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED  

From State Representative 
Hannah Kane: 

 

Dear Shrewsbury Seniors,  
  On Saturday, May 21

st
, I invite you to attend our 2

nd
 

Annual Armed Forces Day celebration, paying tribute to 
men and women who are active or retired military 
members. Senator Michael Moore and I, along with our 
legislative colleagues from the towns of Grafton, 
Northborough and Westborough, which represent the 
Central MA Veterans District, will gather from 9am-
10:30am at SAC Park, 438 Lake Street in Shrewsbury. 
Lieutenant Governor Karyn Polito and TSgt, USAF (Ret) 
Mary E. Gallagher, the Women Veterans Coordinator for 
the MA Department of Veterans Services, will be our 
guest speakers.  Please RSVP to Gayle at 508-341-0578 
if you can join us for continental breakfast and a 
community celebration of our military. 
 
  I am also looking forward to our Memorial Day 
remembrances.  My earliest memories of Memorial Day 
are the many flags adorning homes, cemeteries and 
parades.  For me, the flag in all its glory, nearly 37,000 of 
them on the Boston Common last May representing all the 
servicemen and women who have given their lives since 
the Revolutionary War for our Commonwealth and 
Country, is the enduring, symbol of steel strength and 
resolve that our long lost are never long forgotten.  
 
  I hope to see you soon. As always, please do not 
hesitate to contact me at Hannah.Kane@MAHouse.gov or         
617-722-2430.  
 
My best, Representative Hannah Kane 

mailto:Hannah.Kane@MAHouse.gov


Fri., May 6th, 10-11am: Brain Gym 
Smoothie: Heart Healthy Smoothies and Brain 
Gym. New Smoothie each month. Please call 508-
841-8640 or stop by the front desk to register. 

 
Mon., May 9th & 23th, 9am-12pm, Legal Clinic: Two 
clinics are held per month to meet the demand for this free, 
popular service. Meet with an elder law attorney one on one 
for a half hour to review your legal questions/issues. Advance 
signup is required, call the Senior Center to register.  
 

 

Fri., May 13th, 11:30am: Movie and 
Lunch: With graduations starting this month, 
this funny and warm comedy will make you wish 
all new employee opportunities could be so 

good! ñThe Intern" stars Academy award winner 
Robert De Niro as Ben Whittaker, an incredibly classy, 70 
year old widower who served as company executive. Bored 
with retirement, Ben learns of an internship program for 
retirees and decides to give it a shot. That's when Ben meets 
young, ambitious Jules (Academy award winner Anne 
Hathaway), who founded and runs the Web-based fashion 
start up seeking senior interns.  Ben soon becomes popular 
with his younger co-workers. Whittaker's charm, wisdom and 
sense of humor help him develop a special bond and growing 
friendship with Jules.  As the two generations collide, they find 
friendship and someone to count on...each other. Rated PG -
13. 1hr, 1min. Movies have limited seating. Reserve lunch for 
11:00 at the Village Caf® for donation of $2.50.  Movie will 
start promptly at 11:30. 
 

 

Tues., May 17th, 1pm: Friends of the 
Shrewsbury Senior Center Inc. 
Program: The Friends Annual Meeting will 

follow a luncheon that begins at 11:30 

AM.  Tickets for the luncheon are available at 

the front desk.  The cost is $10 but current members will 

receive a $5 discount.  Deadline for reservations is  May 

11.    Assabet High School will be catering the luncheon and 

menu choices are herb roasted chicken and baked 

scrod.  When making your reservation please make a menu 

choice and also present your membership card to take 

advantage of the discount.  During the Annual Meeting 

elections will be held for President, Vice President, Secretary, 

Assistant Secretary, Treasurer and Assistant Treasurer.  The 

Secretary, Vice President and Assistant Treasurer positions 

are open.  Please consider taking one of these positions and 

becoming an active part of the Friends.  Members will also be 

voting on By-Law changes. 
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Senior Television Shows, SPAC-TV 28 
 

 

Senior Center Events (1 hour) Tues at 3:30pm 
and 11:00pm, Saturdays at 3:00pm. This month 

featuring Roger Tincknell, with songs from the 50ôs & 60ôs. 

 

Seniors on the Move (30 mins) Tues. at 2:00pm, Wed. 
10:00am and Fri.11:30am, Host : Karen McKenzie. 
 

SHINE ñMedicare and Moreò TV ) with Ed Roth at Milford 
TV (30 mins) Fridays at 11:30am, Saturdays at 11:30, 
Mondays at 4pm. 

Full schedule for Channel 28, as well as 29 
(Educational Access) and 30 (Government Access) on 

the townôs website: www.shrewsburyma.gov.  

COA/Senior Center Staff and Volunteers: 
COA Board Members 
Tim Swiss, Chairman; Louise Russell, Vice Chairman; Marty 
Green, Secretary, Charles Fenno, Norma Giumentaro, Zoya 
Mehta and Susan Shaw. 
 

COA Director:  Sharon M. Yager 
Transportation Coordinator:  Cynthia M. Willis, CCTM 
Van Drivers: Pat Babin, Bob Dumas, Don Fleury, Bob 
Horne, Philip Koziara, Donna Messier, Tim Shaw, Russell 
Vickstrom 
Outreach Coordinator:  Walter P. Rice, LCSW 
Volunteer Coordinator:  Stacey Lavely 
Office Support Coordinators: Donna Messier and 
Miranda Watson 
 

SHINE Volunteer: Mahesh Reshamwala 
CARES Coordinator:   
Dave Grillo 
 

Village Caf®:  Beth Murray, 
Manager, 508-841-8757 
 

Newsletter Committee: 
Ken Bodle: Chairman 
George Lavoie: Billing Agent, 
Mona Berman: Advertising, 
Terry Gale: Editor , Bob Durbano, Norma Giumentaro,  
Chuck Kilgore. Fran Rimkus, Maynard Rinker, Don 
Rondeau, David Stirk  
 

Please Note: Information submitted to this newsletter may be 
edited and/or shortened by the Newsletter Committee.  If you have 
something to submit, please email: tgale@shrewsburyma.gov. 
(Please note new e-mail address!) Decisions for publication 
are made by the Newsletter Committee. All submissions must 
include the original source of the material. 

IMPORTANT! 
Deadline  for the  

June 
Newsletter is  
May 12, 2016 
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Craft Fair / Flea Market on Saturday, 
May 14th: The Friends of the Shrewsbury 
Senior Center will hold a flea market and 
Craft Fair on Saturday, May 14, from 9 a.m. 
to 2 p.m.  (rain or shine) at the Senior 

Center. Shop for bargains galore! Some seller spaces still 
available for $20. Send check payable to FSSC Inc. and 
send to the Friends at 98 Maple Ave, Shrewsbury 01545. 
To donate clean, gently used items for the Friends to sell, 
call 508-842-3370.  
 

Thurs., May 19th, 2-7pm Blood Drive: 
One pint of blood can help to save up to three 
lives!  Every two seconds someone needs a 
blood transfusion. Adults of any age can 
donate. Call the Red Cross at 1-800-GIVE-
Life.  
 

Friday, May 20th, 10-11am Better Hearing Panel: 
May is Better Hearing and Speech Month! Dr. Clermont, 
Peter Lee and Dr. Soiles will offer a panel discussion on 
hearing and health! Refreshments, handouts, 
demonstrations, question and answer and screenings! 
Please call to sign up for this informative event! 
 

 

Thurs., May 26th, 2:00pm Book Chat:  
For this monthôs Discussion please read ñThe 
Painted Girlsò by Cathy Marie Buchanan. Copies 
are available at the Shrewsbury Public Libraryôs 
Circulation desk. 

 

The Friends Lottery Ticket Raffle: Itôs not too late to 
get your tickets for the Lottery Ticket Raffle!  During the 
month of May there will be four drawings each for $50 in 
lottery tickets.  Drawings will be held on May Day - May 1, 
Motherôs Day - May 8, Friends Annual Meeting and 
luncheon ï May 17 and Memorial Day - May 30.  
Tickets will be valid for all four drawings.  Tickets are on 
sale at the Senior Center front desk. Prices for the tickets 
are:  $1 each, 3 for $2, 8 for $5, 18 for $10. Please print 
your name and phone number on each ticket that will be 
put in the box.  The other half of the ticket you will keep as 
your receipt.  The Raffle is sponsored by The Friends of 
the Shrewsbury Senior Center, Inc. and all proceeds 
from the raffle will benefit the Senior Center. 
 
 

County/Western Dance Practice: will take place on  
May 9, 16 & 23. Also June 6, 13 & 20, from 2:30 till 3:30.  

Friends of Shrewsbury Senior Center, Inc. 
 
 

The Friends of the Shrewsbury Senior Center, Inc. is a non-
profit organization that raises funds to support the 
Shrewsbury Senior Center. Please use the form below to 
join and support the Friends. Membership cards may be 
picked up at the front desk. 

Serving All Your Financial Needs 
489 Boston Turnpike, Shrewsbury 

508-845-6755  
www.shrewsburycu.com 

Membership year is July 1, 2015 - June 30, 2016.  
 
Please check off box or boxes that applies! 
Enclosed are: 

Name------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
  
Address-------------------------------------------------------------------- 
  
City, Zip----------------------------------------- 
 

Phone#------------------- Email Address ---------------------------- 
 

Make Checks payable to: 
FSSC, Inc. 
98 Maple Avenue, Shrewsbury, MA 01545 

 
Thank You for your continued support! 

April Free Health Events:  
Please call to sign up 

5/10 (Tues) 10am Neuropathy Workshop:  Dr. Brian Maher 
from Shrewsbury Chiropractic will discuss sciatica and 
neuropathy concerns and options that may help with these 
conditions.  

Every Wednesday at Noon: Blood Pressure Screenings 
with Dr. Clermont and nurse Lydia.  
 
Hearing Screening this month will be part of the May 20th 

Better Hearing Panel: see column to left!   

Help on Newsletter Mailing Day! 

 
Free Coffee, Donuts and Muffins when you 
help us stick the mailing labels on The Senior 
Edition Newsletter. Mailing date for the June  
Issue is FRIDAY, May 27th at 8:30am.     
Come join in a fun two hours. 

Spring Yard Clean-ups: St Johnôs soccer team will 
be doing basic spring yard clean-ups with adult 
supervision on Saturday, May 7th. Please sign up at the 
front desk or call  508-841-8640.  


